TILTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION
MARCH 15, 2010

MINUTES

Members present: Sukie Clark, Kathi Mitchell, Bob Hardy, Chuck Mitchell and Helen Hanks.  Also present: Eliza Conde, Secretary.

Minutes: Chuck Mitchell moved, seconded by Bob Hardy to accept the minutes of February 15, 2010 as read.  Motion passed.

Update on Martin property:  Fidelity Insurance requested more information, deeds, etc. which has been forwarded to them.

Correspondence:

· DES – Fleishhacker Lower Dam – brush and vegetation to be removed

· Suroweic – response to DES relative to the culvert at WRSD.

· Veteran’s Home – Standard Dredge and Fill application

· VHB Study indicating opportunities for wetlands restoration that may qualify for federal funds.  Two sites in Tilton – J. Jill area and Jay’s Marina area.

· Dubois & King – grant applications and implementation of wetlands restoration projects.  Chuck Mitchell moved, seconded by Kathi Mitchell, that the Conservation Commission pursue wetlands restoration of the J. Jill site by responding to the Dubois & King solicitation.  Motion passed.

· BCCD – Lisa Morin would like to attend a meeting to discuss BCCD’s services.  The CC will request her attendance at the April meeting.
· BCCD -  “Local Food” funding

· VHB – additional maps with area wetlands restoration opportunities

· DES – Ronald Smith – approval

· DES – Christine Skinner – approval

· Saving Special Places brochure for meeting April 10

Other:

· Helen Hanks moved, seconded by Sukie Clark to elect Chuck Mitchell as Chairman of the Conservation Commission.  Motion passed

· Chuck Mitchell moved, seconded by Kathi Mitchell to elect Bob Hardy and Helen Hanks as Vice Chairmen of the Conservation Commission.  Motion passed.

· Bob Hardy asked if trail markers had ever been purchased for Buffalo Park.  As they have not been ordered, discussion followed whether the CC or the Parks Commission would purchase them.  Bob also informed members that there has been some interest in volunteering to do trail maintenance in Buffalo Park.  He is planning to have a trail maintenance training with Hal Graham in the near future.

Meeting adjourned at 6:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza Conde, Secretary
Tilton Conservation Commission
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